Article for the Newsletter

Following the Annual General Meeting which was held on 16th May, we are delighted to welcome two new members to the Committee:  Corinne Merrick has very kindly offered to act as Secretary and Louise Cotton has joined us as our new Parish Council Representative.  We are very sad to say “goodbye” to Pam and thank her for all her contributions to the hall over a number of years.
We are keen to welcome all Kettlestone residents, their friends and relations to the hall, and would like to invite everyone to come and see us and the new facilities we are able to offer.  The hall is open on Friday evenings when the bar is open between 7 – 9 pm and carpet bowls, snooker and other board games are played regularly.  We are very pleased that we have now purchased a new cooker.  We have also purchased and installed a PA sound system thanks to an anonymous donation.  If you need any further information about the Social Club or Village Hall activities, please don’t hesitate to phone me on 01328 878834 or email ericabishop005@gmail.com.  
We have a busy summer ahead with the following events coming up:
Art Group and Games afternoons:  Tuesday June 25, July 30 and August 27   2.30 – 4.30
These afternoons will be held depending on the wishes of the groups to meet during the summer months. 
WW1-style tea party - Saturday July 20.  This event is being organised by Bridget and Judith Kilbourn.  
[bookmark: _GoBack]Norfolk Wildlife Trust: An illustrated talk on the work of the NWT. Thursday  August 1. Doors open 7.00pm for 7.30 start.  Donations to NWT.  (This event was postponed because of the Euro Elections)
Annual Boules competition and BBQ. Sunday August 18.  Details will be published nearer the time.
Annual Produce Show. Saturday September 8.  Details will be provided nearer the time.  
The Armistice in Norfolk. Thursday 19 September:  – a talk by Neil Strong, a local historian. This event is being organised by Bridget and Judith Kilbourn.  
Friday September 27 – A Musical Evening given by Brenda and Steve Stewart from Wells in the Little’s Barn, with light supper, a bar and grand raffle.  
Saturday October 19 – “The Origin of Species” by Tangram Theatre, sponsored by Creative Arts East.  
Friday November 15 – Ukele band concert.

